To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Budget Outlook: Five Year Period from FY 09 to FY 13 
Date:
July 24, 2009 
There have been suggestions from citizens that the Town of Cape Elizabeth should have a three year budget or a five year budget. 

In the last week, I have analyzed our expenditures and revenues for last year’s budget, for the current year and for the next three years. 

The current projections show that a goal of having the same tax rate for municipal services in FY 2013 as in FT 2009 is attainable.  The projections prepared show an increase in the municipal tax rate of 1.2% cumulative over the five year period or 3/10ths of 1% as a portion of the entire tax rate. The tax bill for the $300,000 homeowner would be $15.00 more in FY 2013 than in FY 2009.  ($1224 to $1239)
My hope is that this could be reduced to nil without any traumatic changes but with an effort to constrain any increases in the cost of employee benefits, with limited energy inflation, with level debt service payments, with minimal payroll costs adjustments and with a $100,000 increase each year in outlay for building repairs, equipment replacements and road way and drainage needs.  

I do not recommend an official adoption of these targets as goals as succeeding Town Councils should have an unfettered responsibility to make budgetary decisions based on input from citizens and then current circumstances.  Nonetheless, I believe this is an interesting exercise as it has determined that the municipal budget with the significant changes adopted in the current budget is positioned to carry forward in the current economic climate for the next two years and with some economic improvement in FY 2013. 
The one issue that is not directly dealt with is a possibility of passage of the excise tax cut referendum in November.   This would reduce revenues approximately $750,000.  While citizens would save $750,000 in excise payments, transferring the expense to the property tax would increase property taxes 3.2%.  Alternately, reducing expenditures by $750,000 would have very significant impacts. 
